Parish Council of Coleford

Miss V Watts Clerk to the Council Tel: 07971 516916 / 01749 880428 Email: clerk@colefordpc.org.uk

Gallant Hill Farm Foxcote Radstock BA3 5YB

Newsletter for September 2025

Parish Councillors Vacancy

Do you live or work in the village? Passionate about Coleford? Want to help make a long-lasting change? Do you have innovative ideas for the council? Do you have concerns about a specific issue & want to do something about it? We need people from all backgrounds and experiences who reflect their community to put themselves forward for co-option to the Parish Council.

If you would like to find out more about the role of the Councillor and the work that the Council does, then please contact the Parish Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk

Highways

There had been a productive meeting with Somerset Highways on Monday 8th. Issues covered included:-



- Flooding drain by Co-op cleared after last week's email
- Drain works by old Rose and Crown cleared after last week's email
- Charmborough Lane overhanging tree stump cleared
- Stockhill inspection arranged and drain clearing brought forward
- Planters at village entrances Highways need to see a proposed design/location
- Quality of repairs Highways do have the ability to withhold payments for substandard work.

The Clerk has chased up the overdue repair of the bridge near the Kings Head.

If you spot any issues on the road, please report via the Somerset reporting site: www.somerset.gov.uk/roads-travel-and-parking/report-a-problem-on-the-road

Speeding

There have been several reports received recently of speeding in various parts of the village,



including dangerous speeding along Newbury Lane/Dark Lane, especially to Newbury Works where small animals have been killed. It appears that the problem is worse during early evening. The Clerk explained that Autospeedwatch, did not record details during the dark hours. It was agreed that this would not be a helpful investment to address the issues in Coleford. It was agreed that a speed indicator device (SID) could be a

worthy investment and the clerk would seek quotes for consideration.

The Coleford Shedders

The Parish Council is thrilled that the Coleford Shedders have agreed to take on some renovation work within the parish. The first job is to breathe new life into the Memorial Gates which live at the entrance to Coleford Playing Field. A decision has been made to leave the entrance open whilst the work is being completed so, please be mindful when you visit with young children. We look forward to seeing the renovated gates soon.

Defibrillator Training



It's been some time since we last held a defibrillator training session within the village. Although the units are designed to be easy to use in the event of an emergency without training, we know that people really appreciate having the peace of mind that they have had the opportunity to have hands on training, when not in an emergency situation. Is this something that you would like to attend? If so please send me an email to register your interest: clerk@colefordpc.org.uk

Coleford Emergency plan

Councillors have started working on a first draft which will be reviewed at the next meeting. Grant funding will be sought to help purchase the equipment for an emergency battle box which would be held at an agreed central location.

Date of Next Meetings:

24th September 2025 Planning meeting 8th October 2025 Parish Council meeting

If you have any issues that you would like to bring to the Parish Council's attention, please contact the Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk Check out the website www.colefordpc.org.uk

Philip Ham Chairman of Coleford Parish Council

Parish Council of Coleford

Miss V Watts Clerk to the Council Tel: 07971 516916 / 01749 880428 Email: clerk@colefordpc.org.uk

Gallant Hill Farm Foxcote Radstock BA3 5YB

Newsletter for September 2025

Parish Councillors Vacancy

Do you live or work in the village? Passionate about Coleford? Want to help make a long-lasting change? Do you have innovative ideas for the council? Do you have concerns about a specific issue & want to do something about it? We need people from all backgrounds and experiences who reflect their community to put themselves forward for co-option to the Parish Council.

If you would like to find out more about the role of the Councillor and the work that the Council does, then please contact the Parish Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk

Highways

There had been a productive meeting with Somerset Highways on Monday 8th. Issues covered included:-



- Flooding drain by Co-op cleared after last week's email
- Drain works by old Rose and Crown cleared after last week's email
- Charmborough Lane overhanging tree stump cleared
- Stockhill inspection arranged and drain clearing brought forward
- Planters at village entrances Highways need to see a proposed design/location
- Quality of repairs Highways do have the ability to withhold payments for substandard work.

The Clerk has chased up the overdue repair of the bridge near the Kings Head.

If you spot any issues on the road, please report via the Somerset reporting site: www.somerset.gov.uk/roads-travel-and-parking/report-a-problem-on-the-road

Speeding

There have been several reports received recently of speeding in various parts of the village,



including dangerous speeding along Newbury Lane/Dark Lane, especially to Newbury Works where small animals have been killed. It appears that the problem is worse during early evening. The Clerk explained that Autospeedwatch, did not record details during the dark hours. It was agreed that this would not be a helpful investment to address the issues in Coleford. It was agreed that a speed indicator device (SID) could be a

worthy investment and the clerk would seek quotes for consideration.

The Coleford Shedders

The Parish Council is thrilled that the Coleford Shedders have agreed to take on some renovation work within the parish. The first job is to breathe new life into the Memorial Gates which live at the entrance to Coleford Playing Field. A decision has been made to leave the entrance open whilst the work is being completed so, please be mindful when you visit with young children. We look forward to seeing the renovated gates soon.

Defibrillator Training



It's been some time since we last held a defibrillator training session within the village. Although the units are designed to be easy to use in the event of an emergency without training, we know that people really appreciate having the peace of mind that they have had the opportunity to have hands on training, when not in an emergency situation. Is this something that you would like to attend? If so please send me an email to register your interest: clerk@colefordpc.org.uk

Coleford Emergency plan

Councillors have started working on a first draft which will be reviewed at the next meeting. Grant funding will be sought to help purchase the equipment for an emergency battle box which would be held at an agreed central location.

Date of Next Meetings:

24th September 2025 Planning meeting 8th October 2025 Parish Council meeting

If you have any issues that you would like to bring to the Parish Council's attention, please contact the Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk Check out the website www.colefordpc.org.uk

Philip Ham Chairman of Coleford Parish Council

Parish Council of Coleford

Miss V Watts Clerk to the Council Tel: 07971 516916 / 01749 880428 Email: clerk@colefordpc.org.uk

Gallant Hill Farm Foxcote Radstock BA3 5YB

Newsletter for September 2025

Parish Councillors Vacancy

Do you live or work in the village? Passionate about Coleford? Want to help make a long-lasting change? Do you have innovative ideas for the council? Do you have concerns about a specific issue & want to do something about it? We need people from all backgrounds and experiences who reflect their community to put themselves forward for co-option to the Parish Council.

If you would like to find out more about the role of the Councillor and the work that the Council does, then please contact the Parish Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk

Highways

There had been a productive meeting with Somerset Highways on Monday 8th. Issues covered included:-



- Flooding drain by Co-op cleared after last week's email
- Drain works by old Rose and Crown cleared after last week's email
- Charmborough Lane overhanging tree stump cleared
- Stockhill inspection arranged and drain clearing brought forward
- Planters at village entrances Highways need to see a proposed design/location
- Quality of repairs Highways do have the ability to withhold payments for substandard work.

The Clerk has chased up the overdue repair of the bridge near the Kings Head.

If you spot any issues on the road, please report via the Somerset reporting site: www.somerset.gov.uk/roads-travel-and-parking/report-a-problem-on-the-road

Speeding

There have been several reports received recently of speeding in various parts of the village,



including dangerous speeding along Newbury Lane/Dark Lane, especially to Newbury Works where small animals have been killed. It appears that the problem is worse during early evening. The Clerk explained that Autospeedwatch, did not record details during the dark hours. It was agreed that this would not be a helpful investment to address the issues in Coleford. It was agreed that a speed indicator device (SID) could be a

worthy investment and the clerk would seek quotes for consideration.

The Coleford Shedders

The Parish Council is thrilled that the Coleford Shedders have agreed to take on some renovation work within the parish. The first job is to breathe new life into the Memorial Gates which live at the entrance to Coleford Playing Field. A decision has been made to leave the entrance open whilst the work is being completed so, please be mindful when you visit with young children. We look forward to seeing the renovated gates soon.

Defibrillator Training



It's been some time since we last held a defibrillator training session within the village. Although the units are designed to be easy to use in the event of an emergency without training, we know that people really appreciate having the peace of mind that they have had the opportunity to have hands on training, when not in an emergency situation. Is this something that you would like to attend? If so please send me an email to register your interest: clerk@colefordpc.org.uk

Coleford Emergency plan

Councillors have started working on a first draft which will be reviewed at the next meeting. Grant funding will be sought to help purchase the equipment for an emergency battle box which would be held at an agreed central location.

Date of Next Meetings:

24th September 2025 Planning meeting 8th October 2025 Parish Council meeting

If you have any issues that you would like to bring to the Parish Council's attention, please contact the Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk Check out the website www.colefordpc.org.uk

Philip Ham Chairman of Coleford Parish Council